

Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

20 October 2013

The meeting was called to order at 0940 by Don Crocker.  18 Members and 1 Guest were present.   .
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting 
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Minutes of the 15 September 2013 meeting be accepted. 
    Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                              Carried   
2.    Executive Meeting Report 

Ron Whyte will provide a container for used oil containers at the front of the Clubhouse.

Don Crocker will arrange for better lighting in the hangar bathroom.


The picnic tables will be moved into the hangar for the winter.

Over time the Club will transition away from the Yahoo site to the Club site (nanaimoflyingclub.org).

All other items discussed by the Executive will be covered under the appropriate agenda items below.
3. Financial
a.  September Treasurer’s Report.   Profit (loss) for month:  $4,196.   
                                                        Profit (loss) YTD:  $31,362
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Treasurer’s Report for September be approved. 
 
Seconded by Mike Wilke.                                                                                           Carried

b.    Change of Bank.  The account has apparently not been closed, although statements are showing a zero balance.
Note:  it has been suggested that the club move some of its cash on hand from low interest savings accounts and GICs to different investment vehicles, which may offer a higher return but which have some degree of risk.  This will be discussed at the November meeting.
4. Committee Reports
a.  Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent)

At the previous meeting Members gave the Executive the authority to hire a janitor to clean the Clubhouse every two months during the summer and monthly during the winter.  Darrle was to determine the cost and present the recommendation to the Executive.  This item is still pending.
   
b.  Parking – Andrea Trepanier
Several outside parking spots are available.
The bidding process for rental of the Club’s hangar as outlined in last month’s Minutes is underway.  Letters have been delivered to current tenants and bids are due on 15 November, to be opened at the Annual General Meeting on 17 November.
c.  Social 
 Anne-Marie Koeppen has volunteered to be the social coordinator.
d.  Membership – Autumn Umanetz                              
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the membership application of Denis Bérubé be accepted. 
Seconded by Andrea Trepanier.  






        Carried                     
e. Av-Gass  - Grant Corriveau  (absent) Nil
f. Fuel – Glen From 
The tanks were filled with a fuel dump of 43,923.5 litres last week.  The price remains the same.  
Fuel cards are now operational.  The use of the card saves the Club credit card processing fees and the savings are passed on to the card user in the form of a 3 cent per litre reduction in fuel price.  For more information or to obtain a card contact Glen From. fromge@gmail.com
g. Aircraft Rental Committee (ARC) – Andrea Trepanier 
  The plane now has 12 flying members, and flew 9 hours in September.
  Several meetings ago it was suggested that liability coverage on the Club plane be increased from $1 million to $2 million.  The cost of the additional coverage is about $900, and flying members are considering this, as well as alternatives such as COPA’s renters’ insurance.  No decision yet.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events

Saturday 14 December – NFC Christmas Party.  Drinks at 1730 and potluck dinner at 1830.  Victoria Flying Club members have been invited.

Representatives from 442 Sqn in Comox will speak on “Search and Rescue” at the 19 January meeting.  Local CASARA members have been invited and Don Crocker will invite wings-standard cadets from local Air Cadet Squadrons.
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.   

The Flight’s status as an active Flight must be renewed each year.  The Secretary will submit the required documentation following the November elections.  (The following NFC positions are dual-hatted:  President/COPA Flight Captain; Vice President/Co-Captain; Secretary/Navigator.)
b. NFC Federal Incorporation.   
Little progress.  Doug Wakefield, Barbara Riddy, and Ken Griffith will act as a committee to advance the documentation.  The lawyer the Club has on retainer may be contacted for assistance.

c.   Survey of Club Property
The survey has been completed.  Don is awaiting a certified copy, although it appears that there will be some minor adjustments to the boundaries of Club property.
d.   Lease Negotiations.  
      The airport will provide a new draft of the “Master Lease Agreement”.  The next meeting between the Club and the Airport/DTZ Barnicke is on 31 October.
e.   Crack Repairs on NFC Ramp

The crack repairs were done on 13 September.  Don has noted that a few areas need additional work and has discussed this with the company.  The work may not be done until the Spring.
f.   Century Flight Club Convention 2014

The Century Flight Club Convention will be held in Nanaimo during the period 12-17 July 2014.  The event has the full support of the City and the airport.  At a previous meeting Club Members voted to support the Convention by helping with aircraft parking, driving shuttle vans to hotels, and possibly putting on a BBQ.   The schedule shows two fly-outs during the Convention, so there could be a lot of activity at the airport (and our fuel pumps) during that time.
g.   Identify NFC Equipment

Ken Griffiths will loan Don a hand-held engraving device in order to mark Club equipment.
7.
New Business


a.  
Website Issues

Websites powered by Wordpress have been under a form of cyberattack for some time now.  The Club’s site is one of these and this has caused a number of problems such as errors, denied access and slow performance.  There is nothing the Club can do to solve the problems.
b.   Revised Club Crest


Don showed a baseball cap with the original Club crest on it.  Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the Club revert to the original crest as the official Club crest.  


Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                  




       Carried


Don will obtain samples of several types of baseball caps with the new crest.  Members can then decide which type(s) of caps they want.

c.    November Election
17 November Annual General Meeting – election of Officers (President, Vice-President, Treasurer, and Secretary) and Directors (Two to be elected, replacing Autumn Umanetz and Murray Welte.  Ron Whyte, Brian Zetts, and Glen From have one year left in their terms.)  Nominations open at the 20 October meeting and close immediately prior to voting on 17 November.

 
There was considerable discussion over the use and format for proxy voting.  The general proxy conditions are that it be signed by the person giving the proxy (or in email form), and contain the name of the person giving the proxy, the event, date of the event, what the proxy is for, and contact information (address, phone number and/or email).

Moved by Barbara Riddy:  that the Club accept open and published proxies for the November elections in accordance with the general conditions stated above.  There will be two formats for the proxies:


Specific
I, [insert your name], declare that I am a member of the Nanaimo Flying Club in good standing.  I wish to exercise a proxy vote in lieu of a secret ballot for elections to be held November 17, 2013. My vote is to be cast in support of [name of person you are in support of] for any position on the Nanaimo Flying Club Executive and/or Board, including but not limited to [declare any and all conditions associated with the use of your proxy] eg,  limited to specific positions/people, etc. 

Provide name, address, phone number and email address.

General

I, [insert your name] declare that I am a Member in good standing of the Nanaimo Flying Club.  
 
I designate [insert name], also a Member in good standing of the Nanaimo Flying Club, to vote as he/she sees fit for a nominee for each of the Officer and Director positions contested at the Club’s Annual General Meeting on 17 November 2013.
Provide name, address, phone number and email address.
The proxy is to be submitted to a member of the Executive in writing or by email not later than one week before the elections; ie, not later than Sunday, 10 November.

Seconded by Autumn Umanetz.          





       Carried
Secretarial note  -  DO NOT submit a proxy to the Secretary.  I will be out of the country from 6 to 22 November and will not be able to action your proxy vote.
d.     IT Director
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that one of the Director-at-Large positions become the IT Director.  This person would not necessarily do any computer/telephone work him/herself, but rather would coordinate information technology activities.)
Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                     Carried
e.    Membership Fees

Andrea floated the idea of raising membership dues to $144 per year and then giving members a $24 credit if they perform some activity to support the Club, such as cooking at a Saturday brunch.  The idea will be discussed further at a future meeting.
8.
Next Meeting Date
 17 November 2013
 Executive Meeting 0830.  General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Ken Griffith: that the meeting be adjourned. 
           Seconded by Murray Welte.                   



                                Carried  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

The meeting was adjourned at 1110.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Thanks to RCMP Cpl Gregg Calibaba, who gave a very interesting demonstration of drug detection by Bones, a Narcotics Detection K9.

Thanks to those who provided the post-meeting brunch.
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